KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

Charter Schools Oversight Committee Meeting

Monday, June 2, 2008
1:00 p.m. – Conference Room A
In attendance: Dave Jones, Assistant Superintendent
Donna Peterson, superintendent
Melody Douglas, Chief Financial Officer
John Holst, School Board Planning Facilitator
Bill Hatch, Committee Member
Sunni Hilts, Committee Member
Liz Downing, Committee Member
Mo Sanders, Soldotna Montessori Charter School
Jamie Harper, Pupil Services Director
Carolyn Cannava, Soldotna Elementary School
Rachel Hanson (Soldotna Elementary)

Debbie Carroll (Soldotna Elementary)

Jenny Neyman (recording secretary)

I. Approval of minutes
A. Committee reviewed summaries of previous meeting minutes and approved them to be posted on the District Web site.
II. Discussion of space and cost issues
A. Committee discussed issues regarding assessing costs to charter schools sharing space with public schools in order to standardize a costing framework prior to school each year. Consensus was reached on several issues:
1. Charter schools will be assessed 100% of the costs associated with rooms assigned wholly to them.
2. For standard educational shared spaces (gyms, libraries, music, etc.), the charter schools’ costs for each area will be assessed by their percentage of students in the facility (i.e. a charter school with 25% of the school building’s population would pay 25% of the costs of the gym, libraries, etc.)

3. Charter schools have the option to opt out of using standard educational shared spaces and will not be charged for spaces they do not use.

4. There will be flexibility at each shared school site to schedule use of additional space at the discretion of the traditional school’s Principal.

III. Kenai River Academy of Leadership – Mr. Jones reported a group of parents contacted him with the intent of forming a new charter school, the Kenai River Academy of Leadership, possibly in the city of Kenai area. He directed the group to successful charter school applications on the District Web site, referred them to the state charter school association and directed them to other resources as they develop their application.
IV. Meeting adjourned at 2:09 p.m.

